6928 Clinton St.
Los Angeles, Ca. 90036
January 20, 1983

Dear Mr. Zemitis.

The PCA has been inactive for more than a year, although we have not officially disbanded. My term as President expired in April, 1980, and then Bill Goichberg served for a while before resigning. Unfortunately, no one seems to be interested any more. Larry Evans has said that we should have elections for new officers, but, so far, nothing has come of it.

The only recent development is that Thinker's Press (423 Brady St., Davenport, Iowa 52801), publishers of "Chess Atlas", have set aside three pages in their magazine to present PCA material. Of course, this is not a very satisfactory way for the PCA to do business. Perhaps masters who receive "Chess Atlas" will again begin to work for a better masters' organization.

To find out if you are still a paid-up PCA member, write to:

Max Burkett 5901 Broadway #21 Cakland, Ca. 94618

I think all PCA members were supposed to receive "Chess Atlas". If you want to contribute an article, send it to the Thinker's Press at the address above.

Thanks for the compliment on my Los Angeles Times column!

Best wishes.

Jack Peter